Chorleywood Cricket Club Project Update – March 2009
On January 22nd the Club received planning permission from Three Rivers District Council (TRDC) for moving the playing area further from the main road.  This was subject to several conditions that are mainly related to protection of wild life, as the Common is a designated Local Nature Reserve. Work cannot start until these Conditions are met, but we do not believe they are difficult to achieve, and we hope to satisfy TRDC in the next few weeks. 
We also have to seek approval from Dept. for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (DEFRA) under Section 38 of the Commons Act 2006, and of course, our landlords the Parish Council, who need to agree to our implementation plan that is now being written. 
These next stages are likely to take some time and therefore it seems sensible - in the view of the Project team supported by the Club Executive Committee (CEC) - to delay the project a further year.  To do so would also provide more time for the Club to raise the necessary funds in the current difficult economic climate. 
In summary, we still have a number of hurdles to jump, but one by one they are being toppled. Thus the new plan is as follows:-

Phase 1 - Install new square south of the existing one 
– start September 2010
Phase II – Lift turf and re-level the ground, re-siting the wild grassland that currently covers what will become the southern part of our new outfield 
– start September 2011

Phase III – Replace the old pavilion with a new building 
– Winter 2011 or 2012 depending on funding situation
The next step for the new pavilion is to display the CEC approved drawings for members to comment on prior to seeking planning permission from TRDC this summer.

Clearly funding will now become a huge issue for our Club.  Every possible source has to be tapped and of course the Club members need to make every effort to support our fund raising social events.  To administer and coordinate all finance raising opportunities, we need volunteer(s) as Fund Raising Manager(s) for the Project. Any member who feels they could fill this role either solely or as a job share please speak to Owen Edis as soon as possible.

Owen Edis - 01923 446412  
